Lower control arm ball joints
Discussion Paper for Clubs and owners
From: "MICK & MARYSE CLARKE" <mclarke4@vtown.com.au>

Sent: Friday, April 23, 2004 

No answer on the lower control arm ball joints and intermediate steering arms...it seems there is an urgent need for clubs to pool their talents and resources to solve this problem .....  or the email list o share their experience/knowledge in the absence of this.

Surely theses roadworthy items are of  prime concern to owners everywhere....

its amazing that nothing has been done so far to address the problem or have there been efforts???

If there is anyone with knowledge in this area please share it....only if knowledge is shared will the cars have a chance of survival!

all the best, 

Mick Clarke

From: "Andrew Gibbon" <targaflorio@tpg.com.au>   

Date: Fri, 23 Apr 2004 17:49:28 +1000 

Dear Mick,

I have had the lower control arms reconditioned before for the Qld club, through a local automotive parts firm. They do a very good job, and replace the ball joint with a new one which has a grease nipple.

They also replace the two bushes and paint the arms.
The end result is a fully reconditioned lower control arm, I have been using them on my cars for years and also had one set pass a roadworthy inspection ok.

If you want some sets done, its an exchange basis and I will have to re-investigate the price that I can get them for as it has been some time since we did any and the price of the bushes goes up from time to time.

As for the steering arm ball joint I'm pretty sure there is a Holden or other equivalent that you can buy off the shelf.

Regards

Andrew Gibbon

Lower Front Arm Ball Joint Reconditioning 

Date: Fri, 15 Oct 2004 18:17:08 +1000 

Mike,

The QLD P76 Club has been reconditioning  Lower front arm ball joints for over
2 years now.

We always have one set in stock on our parts shelf. I think from memory they are $275.00 a pair (plus Postage). They are exact copies of the P76 and are professionaly done by a suspension mob in Brisbane. 
They can doone off's as well.

Contact Graham & Pat on 07 3888 1345

Regards
Garth....

Subject: Re: Question for the email list re: boots 

 From: "MICK & MARYSE CLARKE" <mclarke4@vtown.com.au>

Date: Sat, 11 Oct 2003 

No not the ones at the end of our legs......the rubber boots for the lower control arms in the front suspension....does anyone know of any genuine replacement part for this rubber boot which does as good a job as the original (and not ford Cortina ones) , and where I might get it?

Mick Clarke

Date: Sat, 18 Oct 2003 

Some thoughts from Mike Clarke.....

Interesting to note no response save for a helpful "workaround", thanks Andrew.

This would indicate the ORIGiNAL type of rubber boot are no longer available, and the two I bought off Minibits 18mths ago may have been the last available.........Boo Hoo

This would mean now that these boots are a part that the clubs could look at re-manufacturing, so we don’t have to stuff around with  boots that are not designed for our vehicles.

I hear people saying well you can do this you can do that you can angle grind a groove in the ball joint seat and make something else work etc etc

But.....if we want more people to get into Leyland’s we want to make parts easily and readily available....the clubs need to make it easy for people to buy own and maintain these vehicles, most people these days want to be able to get parts when they want them....and the right part....not have to manufacture them themselves which may involve skill, time and facilities they have not got (though a lot of people enjoy doing that and good on them).

I think its important for the survival of the clubs that if a part is consumable, like lower control arm ball joint boots, and is not available any more,  the clubs look at re-manufacturing if economically possible,....... and the clubs work together!

Mike Clarke

From: "Andrew Kloot" <andrewkloot@stillwell.com.au> 

Subject:  boots 

Date: Tue, 14 Oct 2003 

There is no problem with this method I have used it for years along with the rest of the SA club.

regards,

Andrew

An observation from Adrian
4th Oct, 2012

Please NOTE that this is an observation by a member of the Queensland club member (Adrian Spencer). 
As you can see we have been having a discussion about lower control arm for many years.
Recently sets of control arms were sent to 2 different people that may have originated from the same batch. 
They both had problems with the ball joint tapers. 
(The taper finishes with a washer that stop it falling through)
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Upon receiving the lower control arms back from Victoria an inspection by our technical people it has been decided that the taper in the strut that the lower control arm ball joint goes into is worn. 
The symptoms then appear that the tappers are not working and the ball joint is flopping around on the strut.
The technical staff have tried a number of Strut legs and find the new ball joints work correctly.

The force 7 lower control arms seem to working on the taper as the safety washer is visible

Below is the Suspension layout of the Trans American Rally car

Now it also came to our attention that a similar thing happened with the Trans American car and a replacement set of Force 7 lower control arms were installed and it fixed the problem.

(These Struts have been highly modified and it would be terrible if they had to replace the strut because of the taper)
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A couple of weekends back I had the chance to inspect and take photos of the lower control arms and strut (only the right side) on the car  and found that the ball joints have a washer machined below the taper so as to stop the shaft from sliding through with the nut tightened. 
You could say this is an added protection if by some chance the tapers wear. (smart). 

Looking at the photos you can see that the strut steering arm is tight against the washer the nut is well down. Also it is missing a tapered washer under the nut.
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Then last weekend I went to the Part Officer place and inspected the lower control arms were we found that the original ball joints all had that washer on the shaft. 
You will notice also that the recondition one don’t.
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I raise the question, are the new lower control arm ball joint correct and do you need to check whether the tapers are working on your car? 

Another question is if the tapers are worn and you rest the steering arm on the washer and tighten them up will it be safe?

Cheers

Adrian

What type of Bushes should be used?
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Notice in this picture that all the bushes have a steel sleeve in the bush. 

Different supplier
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The two types of Lower Control Arms above are as reconditioned by Queensland Club.
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The original rubber with part number

